
 

Medical Care Advisory Committee (MCAC) 
    

Monday, April 11, 2022, 10:00am – 12:00pm  
Brown Building Auditorium, 129 Pleasant Street, Concord   

Zoom available (contact MCAC@dhhs.nh.gov)  
 

AGENDA 
10:00-10:05  

Introductions/Announcements    Carolyn Virtue, Chair 
 
10:05-10:10 

March 14, 2022 Minutes     Carolyn Virtue, Chair    
      
10:10-10:15  

Agenda Items – May 9, 2022    Members      
 
10:15-10:50 
Medicaid Quality Program     Patrick McGowan, MS CPHQ, Administrator, 
         Medicaid Quality Program 
10:50-11:00 
Rule: He-M 524, In-Home Services   Amy Girouard, Chair, IHS Rule Subcommittee  
   
11:00-11:15 
Public Health Emergency  
Medicaid Continuous Enrollment Updates  Lucy Hodder, Deb Fournier, UNH Health Law & Policy, 
                                                   Alyssa Cohen, Deputy Medicaid Director 
COVID-19 Legislation     Paula Minnehan, Sr. VP, Government Relations, NHHA  
                    Abby Rogers, Legislative Liaison, Division of Public Health  
11:15-11:35 

Department Updates 
Disability Determinations      Deb Sorli, Bureau of Family Assistance   
HCBS Spending Plan     Henry Lipman, Medicaid Director 
MCO Contract Update     Henry Lipman 
Waivers: SUD/SMI and Supportive Housing Status Alyssa Cohen 
Status of Executive Order and Hospital Discharges Alyssa Cohen 
Dental Benefit Legislation    Sarah Finne, DDS, Medicaid Dental Director 
Non-Emergency Medical Transportation Update  Brooke Belanger, Director, Medicaid Enterprise Development 
Private Duty Nursing; Hospice Rule   Jane Hybsch, Administrator, Medicaid Medical Services 
 
11:35-11:45 

DHHS Website Redesign    Lisa Richardson, Webmaster, Bureau of Communications
  
11:45-12:00 
MCAC Subcommittees      
Membership      Carolyn Virtue, Chair 
Bylaws Subcommittee     Carolyn Virtue, Chair 
 

Adjourn 
 
Note: Medicaid Public Notices 
The Department of Health & Services (DHHS) is meeting CMS’ public notice requirement by publishing State Plan 
Amendment (SPA) Public Notices on a dedicated DHHS Webpage in accordance with CMS’ Informational Bulletin, 
which outlines procedures states must follow when making changes to provider payments under the Medicaid 
State Plan. Therefore, the Division of Medicaid Services is no longer publishing SPA public notices in the Union 
Leader and Nashua Telegraph, at a significant savings to the Department. 

mailto:MCAC@dhhs.nh.gov
https://www.dhhs.nh.gov/ombp/medicaid/spa-public-notices.htm
https://www.medicaid.gov/sites/default/files/federal-policy-guidance/downloads/cib062416.pdf

